PAGE  
2








Staff:
Ira S. Pers









Legal Analyst









Frank Neely









Policy Analyst

T H E  C O U N C I L

REPORT OF THE INFRASTRUCTURE DIVISION

KATHLEEN B. CUDAHY, DIRECTOR

COMMITTEE ON PARKS, RECREATION, CULTURAL AFFAIRS AND INTERNATIONAL INTERGROUP RELATIONS

COUNCIL MEMBER WENDELL FOSTER, CHAIRMAN

MAY 25, 2000
INT. NO. 718
BY: Council Member Quinn; also Council Members Eisland, Michels and O’Donovan

TITLE:
In relation to a street name, Gershwin Way, Borough of Manhattan and the repeal of local law number 77 for the year 1999.

INTENT:
This proposed local law would name, by adding an additional sign, West 50th Street, between 8th Avenue and Broadway, as Gershwin Way and repeal the 1999 designation of this street as George Gershwin Way.

ANALYSIS AND BACKGROUND:



Following the enactment of Local Law No. 77 for 1999, it was determined that designating West 50th Street, between 8th Avenue and Broadway, as George Gershwin Way failed to recognize the unique partnership and achievements of George and Ira Gershwin.  In order to correct this omission, this proposed local law would simply repeal the aforementioned designation and replace it with the more inclusive Gershwin Way designation.



Manhattan Community Board No. 5 supports this proposed local law.
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